12/20/2012 5:05:02 PM
re. draft- correspondence

Katherine,

Gwen asked me to forward the draft language below to you re. the e-mails that were sent from some residents living
greater Beaufort area. As you will see, we drafted the response to come from Director Farmer. Please let me know your
thoughts. Thank you and have a wonderful holiday!

Dear ----,

Thank for your e-mail regarding your concerns about the coastal insurance market in our state. With regard to your
request, I and senior members of Governor Haley's staff have met with Mr. Ferguson December 12, 2012 to discuss his
concerns and proposals, and will be meeting with him again in early January 2013.

The South Carolina Department of Insurance continues to monitor and be acutely aware of the status of the state's
property insurance marketplace especially the coastal property insurance market. We are constantly working to ensure a
competitive and vibrant marketplace so that consumers have the opportunity to find the best possible rate for their
individual risks. Please do not hesitate to contact us if we can provide any additional assistance.

Sincerely,

Ann Roberson

Executive Assistant to the Director/PIO
SC Department of Insurance
Columbia, SC 29202

803-737-6207 (phone)

803-737-6159 (fax)
aroberson@doi.sc.gov
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